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	Colorado Department of Education EDAC Committee

October 7th 2016
8:30 AM – 12:00 PM

Colorado Department of Education
201 East Colfax Ave
Denver, CO 80203

	

	Meeting called by:
	Educational Data Advisory Committee

	Type of meeting:
	Scheduled Data Review Meeting

	Facilitator:
	Jan Rose Petro

	Note taker:
	Dennis St. Hilaire

	Timekeeper:
	Dennis St. Hilaire

	

	Attendees:
	Lynn Bamberry
Ruth Grindeland
Norm Alerta
Mike Porter
Rick Tanski
Dennis St. Hilaire
Wendy Wyman
Janece Rogers
Don Anderson
Nikki Johnson
Jan Petro


	

	
	Agenda topics

	General Business
· September Meeting Minutes – Small Changes Approved
· Data Pipeline Advisory Committee – Some Student October Cognos reports have not been updated.  Pipeline has helped to get data cleaner.
· EDAC Report- The report will be sent to members of the Colorado State Board of Education and will only be presented if there is a request to do so.
· EDAC Sunset – The recommendation is being made by the Department of Regulatory Agencies that the EDAC law will continue in legislation and will not expire.
· Waiving Data Collections – One district is asking to waive the data pipeline requirement.  EDAC discussed what this would mean and get input about how this impacts districts.  Smaller districts could relate to the burden of data requirements with small staffs but find data is important.  Larger districts were talking about students opting out of assessments.  There was a lot of discussion about going in and submitting data to clear errors, secretaries not knowing why they are putting certain data into systems.  TSDL was one of the collections discussed.  In some communities the data does not mean anything.  This topic will continue for discussion.
Emergency Review – Collections reviewed outside normal meeting date on September 8, 2016. 

· OFP-134 NCLB Set aside Activity Report - Approved
· SED-222 Standard Record Review - Approved
Update Approval
· OFP-111 Consolidated State Performance Report Data Collection - Approved
· ESL-116 Medicaid School Health Report – Approved
· ESL-405A CO Services for Children and Youth with Combined Vision and Hearing Loss – Approved

· NU-132 Administrative/Summer Review Survey - Approved
Discussion

· DMC-112 Colorado ACCESS for ELLs Student Biographical Data (SBD) Review - Melissa Mincic discussed some of the fields the collection removed like Immigrant and Colorado Continuously Enrolled 3 Years.  Melissa also talked about some changes that may come from the vendor for the SBD.  This collection will be brought back once the vendor file has been released.
· Federal Consolidated Application Draft and Questions – The Federal Programs Unit is engaging in soliciting feedback from stakeholders regarding the application.  This was the first time it had gone to EDAC and will provide monthly updates on the application until the official EDAC approval in January 2017 and ask for feedback on how the data is collected.


	30 Minutes
	OLU-101 Application for Certification of Multi-district Online Schools
	Renee Martinez

	Overview:  This application is used by authorizers of Online schools wishing to operate in Colorado.  Multi-district online schools must have certification through the CDE’s office of Online and Blended Learning prior to opening.

	Discussion:  There was a change for financial requirements and schools must have a plan for the first 6 months of operation.  District had to borrow for the first half of the year’s operation and CDE is hoping to end this process.  Pg. 19 section D is where this change in funding is located in the application.  It requires online schools to look into grants and loans, CDE cannot grant funds.  One comment was that is sounded like the speculating of the number of kids will cause problems unless this is change approved.

	Conclusion: Approved

	30 Minutes
	OFP-139 Migrant Education Program Evaluations Surveys
	Nazanin Mohajeri-Nelson

	Overview:  The Migrant Education Program (MEP) is a Federally-funded, supplemental educational program for the children of migratory workers and others who are determined eligible on Certificates of Eligibility (COEs). The Colorado Department of Education (CDE) administers the state program by funding and supporting five MEP Regional Centers with offices located in Alamosa (Southwest), Aurora (Metro), Grand Junction (West Central), Greeley (Northern), and Pueblo (Southeast).

Each state that accepts Title I, Part C funds must conduct an evaluation of the program’s effectiveness based on the state’s performance on four indicators and the state-established measurable program outcomes (MPOs), with the results summarized at the state level, as well as comparing the performance of students identified as priority for services to students who are served but not eligible for priority status. In order to evaluate the program’s effectiveness, CDE will analyze both program implementation and performance outcomes. Based on the evaluation findings, recommendations are made for program planning and design improvements and areas in which migrant students can be better supported.

In previous years, the program evaluation was conducted by an external evaluator who collected survey data from regions. CDE is now conducting the evaluation internally and will need to continue the collection of survey data from families, students, and staff from regions regarding the events implemented by each region. CDE will continue the same survey collection process that was used by the external evaluator but will, however, allow regions to customize and tailor surveys to better align with the strategies being implemented by that region to address each MPO. CDE has created the attached survey question bank that regions may use to create localized surveys. 

Survey respondents have been in previous years and will continue to be anonymous. Surveys are collected by regions after each MEP event conducted by that region and will be submitted to CDE on an ongoing basis over the course of the year. CDE will use the anonymous survey results as part of the required program evaluation. 

	Discussion: EDAC asked that this collection receive a Pilot EDAC Stamp since this is a first attempt at a bank of questions.  Next year the bank will be more stabilized. Wendy had a concern that parents when asked about the Migrant Programs may not know what they do not know.  In other words they may not know what a good or bad program may look like.

	Conclusion:  Approved

	30 Minutes
	EDL-103 Alternative Educator Data Collection for Educator Preparation Report
	Huynh Hai/Karen Martinez

	Overview: In order for the Colorado Department of Education (CDE) to report outcome metrics for each educator preparation program, as outlined in CRS 22-2-112, CDE needs to collect biographical and program data on candidates enrolled in a CDE-approved alternative educator preparation program. Please see attachment for additional information concerning the needs and justifications for this data collection.  Pursuant to Colorado Revised Statute 22-2-112(q)(I), the Department is required to prepare an annual report concerning the effectiveness of education preparation programs. The report must include, pursuant to section (q) (III), but not limited to, the correlation between different educator preparation program in the state, student academic growth, educator mobility and retention, and educator performance evaluation ratings. 

	Discussion: The interchange will remain open all year.  At the end of the school year the LEA will do the final approval.  This collection will begin in 2017-18.  There are some changes from the original that were requested.  That is why this collection had returned from when it was originally submitted in March.  Because SNN is collected there is a need for a disclosure on how data is being used and how the SNN is protected.  A disclosure will be added to the collection.

	Conclusions:  Approved

	30 Minutes
	TAL-105 Standards Review and Revision Survey
	Melissa Colsman

	Overview: The Colorado Department of Education is in the research and planning phase of the review and revision process for the Colorado Academic Standards (CAS).  The process is required to be completed by July 2018 and every six years thereafter.  The optional survey will provide the department key information about the perceptions of the CAS held by Colorado educators, educational leaders, and the general public.  This information will be used to inform the review and revision process.  Thus, the survey will provide districts, BOCES, educators, and the general public a voice in the process.  

	Discussion: There will be an opportunity to provide web based feedback as well. There seems to be more than one way to look at the questions (example 14) Change the scale for those questions. Jan has some small edits.

	Conclusions: Approved

	30 Minutes
	AUD-106 Audit District Contact Form
	Rebecca McRee

	Overview: All districts are subject to a compliance audit of the data submitted in their Student October Count data submission and Transportation CDE-40 claim form which is used to determine the district’s funding eligibility.  
Beginning in January 2017, all districts will be on a 1 to 2-year audit rotation (historically districts have been on a 1 to 5-year audit rotation).  

In order to streamline processes to allow more frequent audits to occur, districts must notify FAST on an annual basis as to who their audit contacts will be for the upcoming audit cycles.  This information will assist FAST in ensuring that appropriate district contacts have access to the corresponding Syncplicity folders (for secure document sharing) at the time of the corresponding data submission, as well as facilitate an open line of communication between district contacts and their assigned field analyst.

	Discussion: No concerns

	Conclusions:  Approved

	30 Minutes
	AUD-107 Audit Questionnaire(s)
	Rebecca McRee

	Overview:  All districts are subject to a compliance audit of the data submitted in their Student October Count data submission and Transportation CDE-40 claim form which is used to determine the district’s funding eligibility.  Information collected as a result of these questionnaires assist in the overall efficiency of the audit process for both the district contacts and CDE Staff.  In the past these questionnaires were completed informally at the start of each audit- we would now like to be able to post these questionnaires to our website so that districts can reference them (and complete them ahead of time), prior to the start of their audit (preferably during the submission window).  Information collected on these questionnaires is important as they help to inform the field analyst prior to the start of the audit.

	Discussion:  No concerns

	Conclusion: Approved

	30 Minutes
	NU-139 CDE Office of School Nutrition – Thursday Update Survey
	Stacey Macklin

	Overview:  The Thursday Update was developed in 2012, as a communication tool between the Office of School Nutrition (OSN) and school food authority (SFA) professionals, throughout Colorado.  After four years of weekly publications, the OSN would like to evaluate the need, satisfaction and effectiveness of the Thursday Update as a communication tool for SFAs.

	Discussion: No concerns

	Conclusion:  Approved
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